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Notes from THE EDITOR / Margie Vander Luitgaren / 90 Boat Dock Road / Buchanan TN 38222 rakshimbun@wk.net 

Here is the list of Rakkasans that have paid for the 187th Dinner at the reunion in Lombard, Illinois.  
The dinner is Friday, August 17, 2018 

 
Bernie & Juanita Skonieczny 

Jim Sullivan 
Tom & Lois Sewell 
Bob Harkins 

Gary & Ruth Davis 
Chuck & Margie Vander Luitgaren 
Jim & Virginia Musgrove 

Ljiljana Ball 
Eric Nunemaker 
Erik & Lisa Lind 

Jesse & Catherine Gutierrez 
Jack Phillips & Allison Wright 

George Healey 
Don & Shigeko Koslowsky 
Irv & Sylvia Weinsoff 
William & Erica Somers 

Fred Fogie 
Frank Wiercinski 

 
If you are planning on attending, I MUST receive your reservation and payment BEFORE 
AUGUST 7.  I have to report the meal numbers on August 8, so make sure I have your check in hand 
before then.  This is a ñplatedò dinner, and there will be no walk-inôs allowed. 

 
Form is on Page 34.  Fill it out and mail it in NOW! 

Dear Margie 
  
My name is Henry M. Brodersen. My Rakkasans member # is 07093. I go by Hank. 
  
I have a request I hope you can help me with for the Summer issue of the Shimbun.I was  with Delta Co. 2nd Bn 187th 
ABN of the 101 st at Ft. Campbell in 1959 and 60. On Memorial Day in 1959, 150 Troopers from Delta Company spent 5 
days at an Airfield outside of Denver and made a jump nearby in front of President and Mamie Eisenhower. 
On Memorial day in 1960, again 150 Troopers from Delta Company did the same outside of Kansas City. 
I would like to know if anyone of our membership participated on these jumps as I did. If someome participated I would 
love for them to get in touch.  
I cannot be at this years Reunion. Planning to be at next years. 
My e-mail is: henry.brodersen@verizon.net 
  
Thank you and God Bless--Hank 
  
Henry Brodersen 
henry.brodersen@verizon.net 

mailto:henry.brodersen@verizon.net
mailto:henry.brodersen@verizon.net
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Rakkasan of the Year 2018  
John r. crowe  

John Robert Crowe is a retired Sergeant Major with 30 plus years of honorable 
service, the latest being A Battery 674th FA Battalion.  He spent  over 18 years 
overseas in such places as Korea, Japan, Germany, Moscow, USSR, Rangoon 
Burma, Laos, Vietnam and Thailand.  His major assignments were Sgt Major 
SEATO (Southeast Asia Treaty Organization) HQ and Sgt Major for Assistant 
Chief of Staff, G1, 101st Airborne Division.  He served as Education Resource 
Center Operation for Fort Campbell 1982 to 1993.  He was President of the Torii 
Chapter, and served as Director for the Rakkasan Association from 1996 to 2016.  
John has received the DMOR, and was elected 2009 Airborne Man of the Year. 
 
John holds a Master of Science degree from Murray State University.  He is 
married to Buariem C. Chakatok, and has one stepson and three grandchildren. 

 
Please welcome me with extending our congratulations to our  

2018 Rakkasan of the Year. 
 

Then Now 
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First, thank you for choosing me to be your Lady Rakkasan of the year. We have 
been members a little over six years. The best thing about this organization is its 
people. So many good people and so many have become good friends. 
 
When Gary and I joined, I had no idea what a Rakkasan was. I was aware he had 
been a paratrooper but the pride and camaraderie that these Rakkasans have is 
amazing. The first reunion we attended was in Orlando. Though we knew few 
people, there is no way to be with this group and be an outsider for long.   
 
I am looking forward to Chicago and once again spending time with Rakkasanôs 
from all over the country. Weôll enjoy renewing the old friendships and making 
new ones. Thank you and God bless. 

Lady Rakkasan of the Year 2018  
RUTH DAVIS 
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My Fellow Rakkasans: 
 
As we approach a very busy summer season, I hope this 
message finds you all well and ready for our reunion this 
August as part of the 101st Airborne Division (AASLT).  My 
congratulations and sincere thanks to all are working so very 
hard to make this a true success and memorable.  Hoping to 
see as many of you as possible. 
 
Congratulations also to our Hamburger Hill Rakkasans who 
just completed the 49th Anniversary Reunion.  We all salute you and are once again 
reminded of the storied history of this great Regiment.  Planning is already underway 
for next yearôs 50th Reunion.  It is sure to be a tremendous event back at Ft 
Campbell.  Our current Rakkasan Warriors will see history and the proud legacy of 
our past as they continue to forge our future. 
 
And our Rakkasans continue to make us proud as they lead the way for the Nation as 
the most deployed Combat Team in our ongoing Global War on Terrorism.  Tough 
training, superb leadership, and the will to put Nation and others before self have 
always been the hallmark of Rakkasans ï past, present, and future. 
 
This past spring, RAK6 challenged the senior leadership of Officers and Senior Non-
Commissioned Officers to a ñMungadaiò, deployed the group to West Point for a 
grueling event.  Mungadai are the legendary special cavalry of Genghis Khan, and 
the Mungadai was the physical and mental test for passage in their ranks.  To be sure, 
our Rakkasans met every difficult challenge.  They also had an opportunity to be 
with Cadets of Corps to encourage and inspire the next Leaders of our Nation.  So 
good to know the Cadets at USMA had the opportunity to see what ñright looks 
likeò. 
 
I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible in August for our reunion.  Let 
Valor Not Fail! 
Rakkasan 
 
Frank Wiercinski  HCOR 

Honorary COL of the Regiment 
 

LTG (RET) Francis òFrankó Wiercinski 
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Fellow Rakkasans, 
 
 As we look forward to the traveling season this summer it is my hope that we 
can connect with our friends with whom we have served and grown so fond of. I hope 
that we take advantage of the celebrations like the Hamburger Hill Memorial Dinner 
that reminds us of the truest form of sacrifice and the grave cost of our freedoms.  
Many of our friends are far from where we are but remain close in our hearts.  
Celebrate with the ones you can and for the ones that are unable to be with us. Be sure 
to share your events calendar with the entire association so others may attend your 
functions as available.   
 
 This year Rakkasan John Crowe was nominated as the Rakkasan of the year.  I 
was very pleased to offer my full support to this nomination and am excited to see 
John receive a lasting token of our appreciation for his many years of committed 
service to our Association.  The Pylon is just one of the many areas where John has 
been instrumental.  It is a symbol that is cherished and admired.  I hope that we all 
extend to John our gratitude and congratulate him for his well-deserved recognition. 
 

The Rakkasan Reunion is fast approaching and I look forward to the chance to 
fellowship with you all again.  We anticipate a wonderful time in Lombard for the 37th 
Annual Reunion.  We look forward to spending time together and with our comrades 
from the other Brigades of the 101st Airborne Division.  Many thanks go out to the 
Reunion Committee for their hard work and diligence in getting the details done.  It 
will be wonderful this year to have the opportunity to share in the 101 Division formal 
dinner with our many friends and to enjoy our Regimental dinner as 187th Regimental 
Combat Team should.   
  
Best Regards, 
 

Frank Peterson 
President National Rakkasan Association. 

Franklin Peterson 
President 

2277 C Wilma Rudolph Blvd #24 
Clarksville TN 37040 

Telephone (934) 436-8114 


